MOTION

The Broad is currently in the process of expanding its gallery and programming space at
its location on Hope Street. The Broad has filed an airspace vacation application as part of its
expansion project (VAC-E1401457); however, the Broad is seeking to begin construction in the
public right-of-way prior to completion of the vacation process at this site. In order to allow The
Broad to begin construction, issuance of a revocable permit is necessary to allow for work within
the public right-of-way.

I THEREFORE MOVE that the Bureau of Engineering be authorized to issue a revocable
permit to The Broad, or its designee, subject to satisfaction of the conditions for issuing such
permit, to close, fence, occupy, demolish, excavate, and commence construction of permanent
improvements in the public right-of-way along portions of Hope Street, 2™ Street, and General
Thaddeus Kosciuszko Way, corresponding to the pending vacation application for this site and
prior to finalizing and recording of the vacation (VAC- E1401457).
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Councilmember, 14" District
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